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”Badgerland F-100’s Truck Club” 
Honoring Trucks From 1948-1972 

 
 
 

 
 

 
President   Mike Connor---2315 S.Syene Rd. Madison, WI  53711     
   608.274.6257 mikeconnor@charter.net  
 
Vice President Dave Farmer---205 N. Marietta St. Verona, WI  53593     
   608.845.6104 Farm48@merr.com 
 
Secretary  Rick Pribbenow---206 Maple Street Sauk City, WI  53583     
   608.643.2544 riknroz@charter.net 
 
Treasurer/Membership 
   Chris Connor---2315 S. Syene Madison, WI 53711      
   608.274.6257 mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Newsletter Editor-(this is a volunteer position, NOT an officer position) 
   Lori Burnett---1306 43rd St. Caledonia, WI 5318       
   262.835.1672 Blori0999@aol.com 

 
 
 
 
The Club website is:   www.badgerlandf100s.com 
 

 
 
 
 

In this issue of your newsletter: 
 
Pg. 3 --------- Directions and info on the next meeting 
Pg. 4-6 -------July meeting minutes and photos 
Pg. 7 ----------Upcoming meetings, shows, Birthdays and Kim Schneider’s famous jello recipe  
Pg. 8 ----------President and Vice President Letters 
Pg. 9 --------- Club News 
Pg. 10-11 --- “In the Garage” and Dash 18 Volunteer List 
Pg. 12-14 ---- Advertisements 
Pg. 15--------- Want Ads, Trucks for Sale, Misc. stuff for sale from Club Members 
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THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE…… 
 

at Ruthanne Koeshall’s in Beloit, WI  on August 12th.  A sloppy joes lunch will be served at 12:30; 
Ruthanne asks that you bring a dish to pass, your beverage of choice, a chair and Most Important your 
swimsuit and towel.   
 
Directions: 
 
From the Madison area take US-14 E-turn Right onto N Madison St./ WI-213 / WI-59.  Continue to follow 
WI-213 until you come to S. Paddock Rd. Turn right onto Paddock Rd and take that until you come to: 
2604 S. Paddock Rd. 
 
From Scott Jackson’s house: 
 
Take I-39 N / US-51 N  left toward Rockford. Take the Rockton Rd Exit #3, turn Left onto CR-9 W / E 
Rocton Rd.  Merge onto Dearborn Ave / IL-251 N toward South Beloit. Turn Left onto CR-76 / Prairie Hill 
Rd and go left onto S. Bluff Rd / CR-45.  Turn Right onto Yale Bridge Rd / CR-48 and go Right again onto 
Prairie Rd (Prairie Rd becomes W. Pann Rd once you come into Wisconsin) Turn Right on to S. Paddock 
Rd and take that until you come to: 2604 S. Paddock Rd. 
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The July meeting was held at the home of the Keith Barth family in Pattonsburg, IL.  We had a great turn 
out - 10 trucks, 12 adults and 4 kids.   The meeting was called to order at 2:07pm. 
 
Reports from Officers 
Secretary: Rick Pribbenow went over the minutes of the last meeting in June. 
Treasurer: Chris Connor was not present. The status of our account was presented   
New Members: No new members to report this month but 3 applications were sent out with flyers for 
DASH 18.  It was stated that Mark Petrowski has another person for our flyer to be sent to. 
Vice President: Dave Farmer mentioned about the club getting some new club shirts made. He says a 
supplier has digitized embroidered logo capabilities and we will need to get/set pricing and a target date for 
productions after a style choice has been made. 
President: Mike Connor noted that invoices have been sent to all advertisers in the newsletter. 
 
Also noted - a framed “thank you” was sent to Rob McGregor at No Limit Engineering. 
 
Cards were sent to Ed Mullinex (recovering from bypass surgery) and Bill Burnett (recovering from back 
surgery).  Mike Connor is recovering quite well from having shoulder surgery. 
 
Jeff and Lori Burnett could not be with us today due to a death in the family.  Our club sends its 
condolences. 
 
A question was asked of “who is running the F100 Super Nationals in Knoxville?”  Squire Ford, Pat Ford’s 
son is currently running the show. 
  
Old Business 
Dash 18: 
 
Registration Chair – not present-It was reported that we currently had 23 registrations before today’s 
meeting and we have added 3 more during our meeting.  Club members need to get registered ASAP! 
Door Prize Chair – not present-It was reported that we only have 22 door prizes at this time.  We need 
every member to step up and solicit at least one door prize - anything. 
If you get a door prize, please contact Jeff Burnett so he can keep track of what we have. 
If anyone needs a “Beg Letter” please contact Jeff Burnett so he can get you one. 
Trophy Chair – Dave Farmer – Make trophies!  We need volunteers to make trophies.  Dave passed 
around a sign-up sheet.  He would like to see some new trophies this year. If you have not volunteered to 
make one, volunteer today! 
Promotions- Trevor Rush – our DASH 18 advertisement will be in Old Cars Weekly starting next month 
and on Hot Rod radio in Milwaukee.  Trevor is getting us out there wherever he can. 
Parking Chair – Greg Masters volunteered to be in charge of this. He also said he’d bring the hot wheels 
track. 
Hotel Registration—Mike Connor stated that club members need to register at the Copa as soon as 
possible or we may jeopardize the space for holding the show in the future.  The club is committed to 60 
rooms minimum with a contract for 80 rooms.  We need to fill “The Palms” building of the hotel first; 
otherwise the club will have to pay for the empty rooms. So when you call the host hotel to make your 
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reservations please make sure that you ask for rooms for “Badgerland” and a room specifically in “The 
Palms”. 
 
***We still need some volunteers to PLEASE step up and give our show a helping hand**** 
Those positions are; 
Food Chair- No you don’t have to do everything. Mike Connor mentioned even that He and Chris could get 
the food for the Food Chair if necessary to help out.  If one person steps up to Chair they may break it 
down into volunteer groups. 
Adult games – Greg Schneider volunteered for the valve cover track. 
Volunteers – We have a volunteer sign-up sheet ready; it was passed around at this meeting, Call Mike 
Connor to volunteer. Be thinking about where you might like to help out and call. 
 
New Business 
-Fire pit was ok’d again this year for the DASH. 
-Hospice Alliance Benefit Car Show is August 5th – Wally asked if anyone would be attending-a couple of 
people said yes. 
-Ruthanne Koeshall is moving her business from Beloit to Edgerton.  She has some 8’ and 6’ banquet 
tables for sale – 8’ are $16 and 6’ are $12.  She may also be selling a showcase or two.  She also has a 
2004 Oldsmobile Silhouette van for sale, 59k, new tires/brakes. 
-Mark & Cindy Favor’s 25th wedding Anniversary on July 28th – all are invited to their home 3pm to 
whenever. 
-Nick Peiffer won “Trucker’s Choice” and “Top 15” trophies at Branson, MO.  Way to go Nick! 
 
Upcoming Club Meetings: 
August: Sunday, August 12th @ Ruthanne Koeshall’s, Beloit, WI.  Bring your swim suits, chairs, trucks and 
a dish to pass. 
September: Dash to the Dells 18 
October: Would someone like to plan a color cruise to some point of interest? 
 
Motion to close by Greg Masters, seconded by Kim Schneider. 
Meeting was adjourned at 2:37pm. 
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Some photos from the July meeting: 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 



 

 
 

7

UPCOMING MEETINGS AND SHOWS 
 
Upcoming Meetings 
August: August 12th at Ruthanne’s. Just a reminder for anyone who wants to do the pool to bring suits, 
towels, chairs, beverage and dish to pass.  Lunch at 12:30 with sloppy joes provided. 
September: Dash to the Dells 18 
October:  Who’s up for this?? 
 
Upcoming Truck and Car shows 
August 5 – Benefit Car Show for Hospice Alliance – Contact Phil Pofahl or Linda Holly @ 262-652-5346             
August 4-5 – Elkhorn Car Show & Swap Meet – Elkhorn WI- Walworth County Fairgrounds 
August 17-19 - Goodguys Great Lakes Nationals – Madison WI  
August 17-19 - Annual North/South Run – Santa Maria CA 
Sept 1-2 – WSRA Corn Roast – Fond du Lac WI 
Sept 14-15 - Dash to the Dells – Wisconsin Dells WI 
Sept 21-23 - Goodguys Chicagoland Nationals – Chicagoland Speedway Joliet IL 
Sept 29-30 - Fall Jefferson Show & Swap Meet – Jefferson WI  
 
You may also go to the following website for more show locations:  www.oldride.com/events/wisconsin.html  
 
Editor’s Note:  If you know of shows in the area and would like to let your fellow members know, let me 
know and I will put the information in the newsletter. 

 
Birthdays for August…..  
Linnae Meysembourg  August 6 
Joanna Rodrigue   August 12 
Michael Kemp   August 22 
Julie Farmer    August 23 
Tom Fogel    August 28 
 
(We finally got Kim Schneider to give us the recipe for that fantastic jello she brings to meetings!) 
 
Raspberry Jello Salad 
1 cup boiling water 
2 sm pkgs raspberry jello 
1 can blueberry pie filling 
1 can crushed pineapple  
 
Mix and chill overnight 
 
Topping:   
1 pkg cream cheese 
1 sm. sour cream 
1 tsp vanilla 
½ cup sugar 
Beat together and pour on top of jello.  Chill for 1 hour 
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Presidents Letter:  
 

ATTENTION MEMBERS…WE NEED YOUR HELP. 
If you are going to be staying at the Copa Cabana at the Dells, you 
need to make your reservations NOW!! 
 
We have many rooms still available at the Copa.  The hotel is getting concerned as we normally have 
twice as many rooms reserved by this time.  By not reserving rooms by the cut-off date (August 1st) we are 
jeopardizing our costs on this year’s show and our negotiating with this hotel or other hotels on future 
shows.  If you are planning to stay at the Copa and just didn’t get around to it, please call them NOW!  800-
364-2672. We especially need to fill the rooms in the Palms building (double queen bed rooms).  They are 
going to be releasing some of our other rooms to the public.  Please pass the word.   
 
Please also consider sending in your pre-registration form before the cut-off of August 15th.  This helps us 
know what supplies and food quantities to buy.   
 
Thank you. 
 
Mike Connor 
Show Chair 
 
 
Vice-Presidents Letter:  
 
Fellow Badgerlandians, the July meeting was by far one of the most enjoyable so far this year. Rick 
Pribbenow, Secretary, picked me (Dave Farmer, Vice President) up at my home around 8:30. After looking 
over the ' 61 for a few minutes we headed over to pick up Mike Connor, President. 
We then started our trek to the notoriously level "Land of Lincoln". We made a brief stop at the Pilot station 
to pick up Wally, Member, and continued downhill. Many laughs were shared on the journey, as well as 
many attempts to persuade Rick to do burnouts or go off-roading. I'm sure that Roz will be happy to know 
that we were unable to crack the armor that protects Rick's good judgment. For those of you that don't 
know, Illinois is a very LONG state. Upon arriving we found a large collection of trucks to view. At $750.00 
Scott Jackson's cab-over car hauler is one deal that someone has to snap up. The first order of business 
was to eat. Kieth grilled up some of his world famous "only burned on the bottom" burgers as well as some 
hot dogs. After a delicious meal and much Jell-O, we had about a thirty minute meeting followed by four 
hours of bench racing, as well as some real racing that I'm sure someone else will take a great deal of 
pleasure in describing elsewhere in this newsletter. All I will say is that I am faster than Scott Jackson's 
nephew, whether I am on two wheels or no wheels. The day ended for me at 10:15 that night, and while 
long, it was a good day filled with the three "F"s, Food, fun, and Fords. I want to thank all the Southern 
Chapter members for a great time. In closing I want to point out we still need a food chair. It is a crucial 
position that needs to be filled!!!!!!!!!! I am also enclosing the list of trophies I have so far. I plan on giving 
the final list to Ruthanne at her meeting on the 12th, so if you plan on building a trophy I need to know by 
then. 
  
  Dave Farmer, Vice President 
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2007 Trophy List 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 
Hard luck   Floyd Johnson 
Coolest Ride  Keith Barth 
1957 Anniversary  Wally 
1967 Anniversary  Greg Masters 
Hottest Flames Pickup  Dean Malin 
Hottest Flames Panel  Dean Malin 
Coolest Fuzzy Dice  Deanna Malin 
Lady's Choice  Chris Connor 
Kid's Choice  Wally 
Club Participation  Dave Farmer, Vice President 
Highest Truck  Keith Barth 
Low est Truck  Rick Pribbenow  
Best Unfinished  Rick Pribbenow  
Most Appealing Panel  Rick Pribbenow  
Long Distance  Dave Farmer, Vice President 
Hot Wheels  Greg Schneider 
Valve Cover Races  Greg Schneider 
Country Classic  Greg Schneider 
Big Job  Dave Farmer, Vice President 
Most tolerant Wife  Julie Farmer 
Slick 60's Greg Masters 
 
 
 
Club News 
 
New Member Update  
Here’s a picture of our newest members, Jim Krueger and his wife Rene, along with some of their family 
from Brookfield, WI.  His truck is a 1953 F-100 that came from South Dakota.   Jim says he’s partly retired 
from the steam fitter/refrigeration business and plans on spending a lot of time working on his truck.  
Welcome Jim!   
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In the Garage 
 
Fellow members: 
 
I was on my way to the July Badgerland F100’s meeting at Keith Barth’s and when I pulled into the drive 
way to pick up Vice President Dave Farmer, I saw his ’61 F100 Unibody.  I thought, let’s see how far along 
his project is.  Dave came out to greet me and we started talking about what he had been doing on the 
truck so far.  He was quick to point out that the front sheet metal had all been replaced with rust-free parts 
purchased at the Greg Masters Truck Farm.  He showed me around the truck and pointed out some of the 
things that will need repair, like the replacing the floor.  Next, he couldn’t wait to show me the electrical 
boxes and wiring he just installed in the garage.  The job looked great-chrome outlet covers and all!  While 
we were in the garage, I asked him if the engine on the engine stand was going to be the one he planned 
to install in the F100.  He assured me it was not.  It was a tired 390 with a host of parts that were in need of 
replacement.  This would surely drain his wallet.  He did mention that Floyd Johnson had helped him out 
with a 302 V8 and automatic overdrive transmission (located just to the left of the 390) that would be 
placed into the F100 when ready.  We talked about transmission mounts and engine mounts and other 
numerous items before loading up and heading over to pick up Mike Connor so we could continue on to 
the meeting. 
 
Good job on the truck so far Dave-keep up the good work.  Below are a couple of photos of Dave’s truck. 
 

 
 
I’ll be stopping by some of your garages or calling to see what you’ve been doing to your truck(s).  Summer 
is half over and “Dash 18” will be here before we know it (volunteers are still needed).  Get the trucks 
out, work on them, cruise in them, have some fun and be safe. 
 
As always, your club members are a great source for information, locating parts or a helping hand.  Call 
one sometime.  You’ll be glad you did! 
 
 
Last month I asked if you could match up the famous Ford slogans with the year they were introduced.  
Well, how did you do?  Below are the correct answers. 
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"Better Ideas. Driven by You."   1990s 
 
"Bold Moves ... they happen every day."  2006 
 
"Built for the road ahead”   2004 
 
"Have you driven a Ford...lately?"  1980s 
 
"If you haven't looked at Ford lately, look again."  2003 
 
"A Better Idea" 1976 
 
See you down the road! 
 
Rick Pribbenow 

 
Dash 18 Volunteer List  

Thurs - Sept.13th 7 pm till done    
Blue Marlin Room Setup - Thursday Evening   

Promotion Dean Malin Trevor Rush Friday Night By Tent: Farmers 
Registration Setup Jeff & Lori Burnett Mike & Chris Connor Trophies: Dave Farmer 

Door Prize setup Jeff & Lori Burnett    
T-Shirt Table Setup Mike & Chris Connor    

Fri - Sept.14th 9AM to 11:00 AM 11:00 AM to 1 PM  1 PM to 3 PM 3 PM to 5 PM 
Registration Table Greg Schneider    

 Kim Schneider     
T-Shirt Table     

     
     

Door Prize Table     
   Cruise Leaves Copa at 1 PM 

Show area Setup Friday Evening    
     
     

Sat - Sept. 15th 9AM to 10:00 AM 10:00 AM to 11 AM  Registration Closing Van Drivers 
Registration Table Keith Barth   Scott Jackson (chair) 

     
T-Shirt Table     

     
Door Prize Table     

     
Picnic Lunch Food Setup 10AM to 12PM Food Cleanup After Picnic 

     
     
     

Kid's Games Valve Cover Racing Adult Games Show Parking  
Tammy Barth   Greg Masters Mike Connor 

   Dean Malin  
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 A big Thank You to Bruce Horkey for his continuing support of our club  

and  
“Dash to the Dells 17 

& 
3rd Unofficial Panel Nationals” 
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Trucks/Cars for Sale 
 

 1979 Cordoba, 2 door hardtop, gold vinyl top, pow er steering, brakes and automatic.  A/C not w orking. 
 45,000 miles.  $2,000.00 f irm.  Call Bill Burnett at 262-878-2672 expires 10/07 
 
 

 ’65 F-350 one ton dually.  6cyl 4-speed, 10 ft flat bed.  Tennessee truck.  Runs but needs brake 
work.  $750 OBO (Must sell, too many trucks!) Scott Jackson 309-394-2436. expires 10/07 

 
 ’65 C-700 (Cab-over) COE car or truck hauler.  361 industrial engine, 5-speed, 2-speed rear end.  

Runs, but needs brake work.  $750 OBO.  Scott Jackson 309-394-2436.  expires 10/07 
 

 1955 Ford F100: rebuilt from the frame up since 1995. Automatic on the floor, no power steering and no power brakes. 
All original gages. Engine powered by a Lincoln 400 with a C6 transmission. Engine and transmission color is pink. 
Call Judy at 715-612-3685 Asking $7000.00 or best offer.  Paid ad expires 10/07 
 

 
Parts for Sale 
 
Parts Wanted 
 
Misc. For Sale 
 

 (2) 110 Window air conditioners $30 each or both for $50.   Scott Jackson 309-394-2436. expires 
10/07 

 
 


